Telomer Technical Workgroup Summary and Recommendation on Fire Fighting Foams

EPA PFOA ECA Plenary Meeting – October 29, 2003

At the last Plenary meeting the Telomer Technical Workgroup was asked to take a look at the issue of fire fighting foams.

At the September meeting of the Workgroup, groundwater monitoring data was presented that confirmed that telomer-based foams contain predominantly C6 fluorosurfactants and provided no evidence that these fluorosurfactants biodegrade into PFOA or its homologs.

Because telomer-based fire fighting foams are not likely to be a source of PFOA in the environment, the Workgroup is proposing to the Plenary that they no longer be considered as part of this ECA process.

This does not mean that EPA is no longer interested in these products, but just that they will not be considered under this ECA.

The Fire Fighting Foam Coalition (FFFC) has made a voluntary commitment to provide EPA with data on inventories of both ECF-based and telomer-based fire fighting foams.

FFFC intends to send EPA a letter of intent within two weeks that puts this commitment in writing.

